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College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MINUTES

Monday, September 24, 2018

Present:
Felicia Bridges, Ramona Butler, Romina Contreras, Barbara Des Rochers, Kuni Hay, Brenda Johnson, Cora Leighton, Jennifer Lenahan, Kelly M. Pernell, Cynthia Reese, Shirley Slaughter, Rowena Tomaneng, Alejandria Tomas, Hermia Yam, Joseph J. Bielanski, Jr., Rachel Marsh, Charlotte Lee
Co-Chairs: 
Rowena Tomaneng, College President and Kelly Pernell, Academic Senate President 
	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

	1. Review Agenda

	The meeting was called to order by Co-Chair Kelly Pernell. Attendees were requested to review the agenda.
Motion:  Alejandria Tomas moved to approve the agenda.

Second by: Brenda Johnson

Opposed: None

Co-Chair Pernell noted the agenda approved and vote unanimous.

	2. Review Minutes from August 27, 2018 

	Co-Chair Pernell requested the review of the August 27th minutes.
Motion: Alejandria Tomas moved to approve as amended on page 7.  Sentence should read: “It is important that the community sees that we are not only a learning institution for students but also a learning institution for everyone.”
Second: Jennifer Lenahan
All in favor with one abstention
Opposed:  None

Abstentions:  None
Co-Chair Pernell declared meeting minutes are approved as amended.

	3. Shared Governance Manual Revisions / De-activate Ad Hoc Committees /Activate New Enrollment Management Subcommittee

	Leader: Rowena Tomaneng
Document: PD & Enrollment Management Committees 9-10-2018

President Tomaneng reminded everyone that we have been reviewing and making revisions on the various committees included in the Shared Governance Manual for the last two years.

· We looked at and accepted Technology Committee revisions, which included slight modifications in terms of the Chair and membership updates.

· Approved slight revisions updating College Roundtable. 
· Had discussions about the proposed changes for the PIE Committee.

· Approved changes to the Education Committee, including the new name, which is the Integrated Planning Committee.

She wanted us to look at the changes in the Curriculum Committee by-laws but according to Joseph Bielanski and Kelly, those by-laws have undergone minor revisions because we have a new curriculum faculty co-chair. That will come back to Roundtable at the next meeting.

Today, we will take a look at the Facilities Committee and she will talk about a couple of deactivations of a couple of Ad Hoc committees that have not been meeting for a few years.  She will also introduce a new Enrollment Management Sub-Committee of the College Roundtable.

Proposed this year is to change the title of the Shared Governance Manual to Participatory Governance Manual. At the District level they recently had a state-wide conversation on participatory governance and looked at the regulation and practices across the system. She noted that there is confusion when we use the term “shared governance”.  President Tomaneng wants to ensure we are using the language outlined by AB1725 and that we are talking about our governance committees as “participatory governance committees” as well.
Facilities Committee (Reported by Shirley Slaughter)

Document: 17Spr_Facilities Committee
The Facilities Committee met last year and one of their concerns was that they felt they were meeting and just sharing information. They wondered if that impacted the participation and subsequently discussed how they wanted to move forward in the future.  One of the things they talked about is having definite roles in terms of what the Facilities Committee responsibilities would entail. Additionally, they also wanted to make sure that there was a broad representation across the college.

Based upon this, they suggested the following membership:
· 6 Faculty Representatives

· 7 Classified Representatives

· 3 Administrative Representatives

In regards to co-chairs, they discussed having 2 administrators and 1 faculty member.  The reasoning for 2 administrators is that oftentimes administrators’ meeting schedules conflict with the committee’s meeting time and this would assist in ensuring facilitation at most meetings; eliminating the need for rescheduling.
· Heather Dodge has agreed to serve as the faculty co-chair for the Facilities Committee.

Director Slaughter then reviewed the charge of the committee.

· The details were developed with the intent of being robust so participants could feel as if they were contributing to the processes, and not just receiving information.

Other than developing a true charge for the committee, those were the only changes that took place. They are still looking for Faculty participation on the Facilities Committee.

Q.  Do we need 6 faculty members and 7 classified members for this committee? Specifically questioned was faculty representation.  It was noted that on the Roundtable Committee there are only four members. 

Response: It was felt that by having that number of faculty on the committee, considering their teaching schedules, maybe two would be in attendance.

Because of a potential quorum issue, Academic Senate President Pernell recommended to add a statement inside the charge stating the number determined for quorum to be met.  This would enable action to be taken during meetings. Without the statement, for quorum to be met there would need to be 50% of members in attendance.

This was felt to be a good recommendation and Director Slaughter thanked her for her input.

President Tomaneng also felt this to be a good recommendation and stated that they will probably have to look at the Tech Committee again because of the difficulties in participation. Quorum was not achieved at their first meeting of the Fall semester.  She requested that 
Director Slaughter make that change and bring it back to Roundtable for approval.
Deactivations
Student Services Council
Currently in the Shared Governance Manual there is a standing committee called the Student Services Council.  It has come to President Tomaneng’s attention, in terms of the review over the summer, that when former Vice President for Student Services, Jason Cifra moved on a reorganization of the Student Services area he also reorganized the council.  The Student Services Council has not met and was deactivated in 2017. It morphed into another group; Student Services Leadership Group which she will work with the department on to get in writing.  The deactivation of the Student Services Council did not come through Roundtable for deactivation.  President Tomaneng requested approval to formally deactivate the council so it is reflected in the minutes. She will get a write-up of the new Student Services Leadership Group and bring it to College Roundtable.
Upon looking at the Ad Hoc Committees President Tomaneng noted that we had:

· The Commencement Committee

· Meets regularly

· Health & Safety Committee
· She believes is meeting under Facilities

· Outreach and Retention Committee

· Registration and Enhancement Committee

· Scholarship Committee

· The Scholarship Committee has been hanging on for Student Services.

· They are going to try to recruit additional members to participate.

She reported that the Outreach and Retention Committee and the Registration and Enhancement Committee have not met in the time that she has been President at Berkeley City College (BCC).  Because we are doing integrated planning and enrollment management is a number one priority in our Strategic Planning documents and the District as a whole, President Tomaneng proposed the deactivation of these two committees as well and replacing them with a new Integrated Enrollment Management Sub-Committee.
Regarding the Health and Safety Committee, Dean Brenda Johnson corrected the stated that the committee was a part of the Facilities Committee. 

Q. Who does it recommend to as an Ad Hoc Committee?

Response: College Roundtable

It was noted that the Health & Safety Committee is not on the agenda as a standing report and this will be fixed.

Q. What about the Scholarship Committee, who does that report to?
Response:  Jennifer Lenahan shared that they never had anyone and noted that Paula Coil, former coordinator of the Transfer & Career Center took it on because she wanted to do it. It was not a part of that position, however, and then she retired.  Also added by Ally Tomas was that changes in the Peralta Foundation also affected the committee.
President Tomaneng noted that we may have to look at the Scholarship Committee as well.

Q. Are some of these committees or task force?

Response: They are listed as Ad Hoc Committees.

New Enrollment Management Sub-Committee
Working off of the Registration Enhancement Committee page, President Tomaneng reported that because the Enrollment Management Sub-Committee is integrated, she has as the co-chairs the Vice President of Student Services and/or Designee and the Vice President of Instruction and/or Designee.  She is proposing that it is a sub-committee of, and reports to, College Roundtable.
The proposed membership was reviewed.

· She noted that the Assessment Coordinator will probably have to be pulled out because of AB705.

· It was acknowledged as a big list but she feels that everyone is in agreement that enrollment management is the business of the entire college. 

Noting that it is difficult for ASBCC Senators to serve on all of our committees, President Tomaneng stated that if an effort was made, she could include one ASBCC student on this committee. Also stated was that we already have committees that are missing student representatives.

ASBCC President Romina Contreras responded that as of now, they have a full board and they have sworn in four additional Senators on Thursday and three additional members.

· They discussed student representation on the committees and agreed that two representatives should be available to provide representation on the various committees.

· They all agreed that it would be possible. 
· They will need to talk about it again and she could put it on the agenda for Thursday.
President Tomaneng noted that this is a first review and there will be changes made.
Suggestion to add:

· Academic Counselor (one of the Chairs or Designee).

· DSPS

· It was clarified that the logic was that the Dean of Student Support Services can speak to some of the other areas.

It was felt by President Tomaneng that we can be inclusive. The goal is that it is a working Enrollment Management Sub-Committee and it is the committee that is all hands on deck in terms of what we need to do around our scheduling, outreach, and everything else.
Q. What will the committee be doing specifically?
Response: Right now we are down about 300 FTES. When we knew that we were already down in enrollment, we started having Ad Hoc crisis management meetings. VPI Hay was bringing together instructional deans, some Student Services areas and the Public Information Officer to try to troubleshoot what we were going to do to increase enrollment.
Some of the areas looked at were:

· Marketing

· Advertising

· Online offerings

· Metrics to increase in some of our other special programs in terms of enrollment, if there is capacity.

· All of it in its entirety

· The Chairs and Instruction are also talking about scheduling and course sequencing because we are in this conversation about how we are going to be implementing Guided Pathways. 

The outcome is to be more effective in enrollment management so that we are maintaining, growing, and getting back the students that we are losing.
A suggestion was made by Senate President Pernell that for the Chair of Chairs or designee it should be two because there are different needs; one from Academic and one from Career and Education.

President Tomaneng commented that the bigger the committee gets it then becomes difficult in regards to attendance, but we will have to keep moving forward because we have to identify the activities that we are doing and then it will report and provide updates to Roundtable.

· It was again suggested to state a quorum number which does not necessarily have to be 50% so that action can be taken. 

· It was clarified that it is actually a sub-committee doing research, part of the inquiry process, and recommending to Roundtable. College Roundtable would take action based upon the recommendations.
· Suggestion received to assign a Chair of Chairs or designee who could trade off on attending meetings. 

· An example was to designate someone from CE for every other meeting.

· Kelly also noted she could designate someone from Academic.

Q. Would the Enrollment Management Committee have a sense of funds available?
Response: Yes. We do have limited resources even around marketing and outreach but we are all trying to work together to identify funds that can help with collateral materials, new banners, etc.

Retention

The committee will also be talking about retention strategies.

· This is where Campus Life and Student Activities play a very important role in terms of campus culture and making sure that we have a welcoming environment.
For purposes of time, President Tomaneng requested that attendees read through the document and send comments or suggestions directly to her attention. She will then incorporate them into the revised version to bring back to Roundtable.  She stated that we will not be voting on activating this committee today as more time is needed.
A request was made for a vote on deactivating the two Ad Hoc Committees that were merged, and the Student Services Council.
Ally Tomas moved to approve the deactivation of the Ad Hoc Committees and the Student Services Council.

Second by: Jennifer Lenahan
All in favor with one abstention: Felicia Bridges

Opposed: None 

	4. 2016-2018 BCC Strategic Goals Assessment & 2018-2020 BCC Strategic Goals

	Leader: Phoumy Sayavong
Documents:  BCC_2016-18_Strategic Planning -Outcomes-Activities-CHARTS V9c and BCC_2018-20_Strategic Planning Goals w Activities and Metrics v5
The goal is to approve the 2016-2018 Strategic Plan and also the proposed 2018-2020 Strategic Plan.

2016-2018 Strategic Plan

Phoumy reported that the outcomes have not changed from the last time. President Tomaneng wanted to wait for the Fall data that included our transfer rates but unfortunately it won’t be ready until sometime next month. As those numbers become available, he will return and provide an update. 
President Tomaneng reminded attendees that they spent the Strategic Planning Retreat following graduation going through and doing the assessment. From Instruction and Student Services, they pulled out main activities that were allocated and had funding attached to them.  What they came up with as a group is a listing of the related activities and impact.  After the retreat she requested that he make sure it was aligned; that whatever activities had been discussed and assessed were aligned with the indicators and various metrics.
Phoumy noted that typically, as the plans are developed, they use tables to show the metrics as it is easier to follow while they are working through it. The recommendation for the end product was to chart out the goals, target and baseline.  He shared that all of the metrics are the same for the Plan and only the format changed.
Jennifer Lenahan motioned to adopt the 2016-2018 assessment document of our strategic goals with the understanding that the data that’s missing will be inserted by the end of October.

Second by: Alejandria Tomas

All in favor with one abstention: Felicia Bridges

Opposed: None

Co-chair Tomaneng declared the motion adopted. 
2018-2020 Strategic Plan

This Plan was presented to the Integrated Planning Committee, Faculty Senate (twice), Classified Senate, President’s Cabinet, and ASBCC. Comments and suggestions were provided and, for the most part, they have been incorporated with slight edits in terms of wording. The document was reviewed by Phoumy who noted that the format is similar to the 2016-2018 Plan.
The activities are included. Using this as a standard moving forward and before implementing a Plan or initiative, we would like to incorporate all of the metrics especially for the Strategic Plan as this involves everyone, every function, every department.

· The areas in red, highlighted, are new ideas incorporated.  Some may be slightly modified.

· All of the new targets for the other populations that were not included in the original Educational Master Plan (EMP) are now included with targets as opposed to being a monitoring metric.

· In the case of African American and Latino students there are times where one group was mentioned in the EMP and the other one wasn’t and they wanted to make sure that both were captured at the same time.

· The goal mainly is to close the achievement gap as much as we can.

· In other areas it is making sure that any population will continue to show improvement.

Goal #2
· Several activities were added and specifically cited was “J”, which reads: “Increase support services for online instructors and professional development opportunities for faculty who teach and/or want to teach online.”
· A note is shown at the very bottom of Goal 2 that reads: “*Indicators C & D metrics will be revised to include annual cohort outcomes and phase out the state’s 6-year cohort per AB705 requirements.”

· There was a discussion on ensuring new cohorts that come in reach “college-level” or “transfer-level” within one year.
· It is noted that the original language in the EMP states “college-level” but the new Funding Formula states “transfer-level” and there is a difference. 

· President Tomaneng recommended noting that we will use “transfer-level”.
Goal #5
· Some activities related to Guided Pathways were moved. We have indicators that say we will implement Workplans 1, 2 and 10 and therefore that should be a metric we should track.
· To clarify the type of collaboration and partnerships, we want to make sure it is more deliberate, something that is either contractual or very close to contractual that is mutually beneficial to our students.
· Increased fundraising goals to $500K since we have already met the original proposed target of $250K.


Barbara Des Rochers commented that when she read the Strategic Plan, it seems that we would benefit by having a Career and Transfer Center for students where they could go and investigate jobs. She indicated that it would be nice if they had a physical place to look at employment possibilities and noted that the other colleges committed to putting together that type of center. Is this something Berkeley City College is thinking about?
Response: President Tomaneng responded that it is something that we are thinking about. We do have Career and Transfer but we know that it is under capacity.  We want to build up and enhance the career side of it. She believes right now we are trying to do through some partnerships; through external resources bringing people in.  We do need to take a look at all of our funding moving forward to see how we can enhance it. If the committee feels like we need to address this more there are several places where we can do that such as the CTE area and also in terms of the metrics on transfer.

Barbara added that in their CTE program they spend quite a bit of time working with students developing their resumes and interview skills and feels that this is needed by everyone.
President Tomaneng proposed a recommendation to approve the 2018-2020 Plan.
Kuni Hay motioned to approve version 5c of the 2018-2020 Strategic Plan with the understanding that we will add language around enhancing the career portion of our Career Transfer Center.

Second by Felicia Bridges

All in favor

Opposed: None

Abstentions: None

	5. Guided Pathways Update

	Leader: Kuni Hay
Documents: BerkeleyCCGuidedPathwaysAssessment 12-13-2017 (1), 2018-19 Work Plan Items 1 2 and10.docx- copy, BCC-Guided-Pathway-Framework-9_11_181-9-13-18,  BCC GP Budget plan - V.3
VPI Hay indicated that this presentation is part of her roadshow to recommend a starting point of the Guided Pathway and she wants to provide recommendations as to how we may want to approach it.

In 2015, this initiative came from the State and $150M one-time, five-year funds were allocated to all 114 colleges to ensure we engage in this important redesign of the community colleges.

· The self-assessment was done last year and it was in 14 Key Elements and submitted to the State in December, 2017. 

· This became our roadmap to follow to come up with a workplan.

· The workplan period is Spring 2018 until Summer 2019.
· During this period we were asked to choose a few items as a college to work on. What we have chosen are:

· #1 - Cross-Functional Inquiry

College constituents (including staff, faculty across disciplines and counselors, administrators, and students) examine research and local data on student success and discuss overarching strategies to improve student success. College engages in broad, deep and inclusive discussion and inquiry about the Guided Pathways approach, framework and evidence.
· #2 - Shared Metrics

College is using clearly identified benchmarks and student data to track progress on key activities and student academic and employment outcomes.  Those benchmarks are shared across key initiatives.
· #10 - Integrated Technology Infrastructure

(Help Students Choose and Enter a Pathway; Help Students Stay on the Path). College has the technology infrastructure to provide tools for students as well as instructional, counseling, and student support.
· This was submitted in March 2018 and a little after April we had the first two years of funding released.

The Draft Guided Pathways Framework was reviewed. She noted that the structure is not new and that we have been doing this for a long time. What they are saying with the Guided Pathways is to really make sure that the students maintain those end goals of obtaining certificates and degrees, transferring to 4-year institutions, and getting jobs with decent wages.
The Student-Centered Funding Model was added. 

· VPI Hay stated that it is really important for us to know that the supplemental funding model of focusing on first generation and low income and underserved students including AB540. 

· We will get points and made accountable to make sure that the students succeed in those groups.

· Student Success is a performance based point system.

In order for us to start thinking about this and given what she has seen in how we work on assessment and the work plan, she stated that it would be nice for us to have something to start off with. Once the group is formed we have opportunities to change.  Reminding attendees of the March, 2018 Flex Day, she referenced the coaches from Skyline and Career Ladders, IEPI and some of their recommendations:

· Expect that changes will occur but start off with something.
· Have groups that make sense.

· They are recommending groups for the preparation section, the moving in section and moving through and out sections.

· Each one would have a sub-committee that reports to the Design committee.

· She is in the process of drafting the job descriptions and the design team for review by the Senate and then Roundtable.

· They are proposing four groups reporting to the Design Team who then reports to Roundtable.
VP Hay next reviewed the GP Budget Plan.

· The first year wasn’t spent ($157,176) and they rolled out the first and second year ($186,611) together; totaling $345,787.
· The next year it goes back to $157,176.

· The last two years are each reduced to $62,870.
· IEPI and the State’s recommendation is that research mechanism is in tack and clerical support is available. Also there is money for professional development, consulting activities along with other expenses such as overtime for classified staff.
· Faculty was allocated assuming that 10 faculty members would be in each of the four strands and each would have $200/per semester stipend.
· This amount will go down as we are supposed to be implementing it into the institution and will have a more institutional structure rather than the sub-committee structure.

· The balance for 2018-2019 was divided by 2 and split between 2020-2021 and 2021-2022 to increase those totals from $62,870 to $150,535.70.
This was a draft, initial recommendation as to how we might want to think about supporting this structure to see how we can use these funds.  Once the structure is in place, we may have different needs and the funding may be different. For now, the five-year plan is there and is transparent in supporting the framework.

Feedback can be provided via email to khay@peralta.edu.  In the subject line, add “GP Feedback” in the subject line. 
Q. Is there room to pay students stipends to participate?

Response: We are not allowed to pay students. If we are able to give gift cards for participation it may have to come from another account.

President Tomaneng added that when we submitted the Plan and VPI Hay said the first allotment wasn’t spent, it pretty much was not spent across the system. We submitted the Plan and were supposed to be ready to start implementing in that spring semester. From that perspective, that is why there is a double allocation because they didn’t given us enough time after the Plan submission.


	6. Shared Governance Reports: Academic Senate, Classified Senate, ASBCC

	Classified Senate (reported by Jennifer Lenahan)
· They need two new Classified Senate representatives on this committee.

· Alejandra Tomas is now the Interim Director of Student Activities

· Roberto Gonzalez has stepped down.

· They had their first meeting where Phoumy shared the Strategic Plan which they endorsed as well.
· They are working with the GSA who came and did a presentation on the gender neutral restrooms and they gave feedback on what to provide.

· They will come back with additional information.
Associated Students of Berkeley City College (reported by Romina Contreras)

· The brought seven new members on board; 4 Senators and 3 to the Judicial Council.
· They are excited to work with Ally starting Monday, October 3rd
· They will work with you on their agendas and other governance items.
Academic Senate (reported by Kelly Pernell)

· They heard the Strategic Plan and endorsed the 2018-2020 last week.
· They were introduced to the Guided Pathways workflow framework as well as the budget and are in limbo there.

· She is getting reports from committee chairs about the need for more faculty representation on their committees. She has heard from: Curriculum, PIE, Facilities and Technology.  She will put out another call for faculty participation and work with the Chair of Chairs to figure out how to, within a department, designate for all areas so a department is represented everywhere.
· Working on a draft plan so committee chairs can report to the Senate offline so that they can incorporate it into the minutes.

· Next Wednesday, Heather Cisneros, District CIPD will come and give a presentation on $500 stipends to develop non-credit certificates.

	7. Announcements & Meeting Adjourned

	At the next Roundtable meeting President Tomaneng thinks she will be ready to provide an update on what’s happening with the OnePeralta project given that we have leadership vacancies at the District level.  She has been on a couple of conference calls with the Chancellor and they talked about ideas this morning.

Meeting adjourned.

	Next Meeting:  October 8, 2018, 12:15 p.m., Room 451A/B


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu[image: image1.jpg]
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